Daniel Ortega Saavedra, President of Nicaragua

c/o Minister for Foreign Affairs

Del cine González 1 c. al Sur

sobre Avenida Bolivar

MANAGUA, NICARAGUA

E-mail: nicaragua@oas.org
Copy to:
Ambassade van de Republiek Nicaragua
Z.E. de Heer Carlos Jose Arguello Gomez
Eisenhowerlaan 112 
2517 KM Den Haag
Fax: +31 70 350 83 31
E-mail: info@embanic.nl
(Plaats, datum)
Dear President Ortega, 
I write to express my concern about the continued persecution and criminalization strategy in Nicaragua since April 2018. Following the approval of an amnesty law by the Nicaraguan assembly, 56 people were released on 11 June 2019. However, dozens of people remain in prison, despite calls from the Human Rights Council and the OAS Permanent Council for their release, and the Nicaraguan government’s commitment to free them all by 18 June 2019. Furthermore, the new amnesty law would continue to endanger truth, justice, and reparation for the victims of the crisis. 
I urge you to immediately release and drop all charges of all detained solely for exercising their right to freedom of expression and peaceful assembly since 18 April 2018, in accordance with international standards and guarantee that amnesty is not provided to any person responsible for serious human rights violations. 
Thank you for your time and consideration. I am kindly awaiting your reply.
Yours sincerely,
(Naam, adres)
